
 
 

Work crews near Sammamish River Trail this summer 

To maintain reliable sewer service to the Downtown and Idylwood neighborhoods, King 
County Wastewater Treatment Division will replace aging sewer pipelines in Redmond. 
Construction won’t begin until 2018, but we need to collect some preliminary information 
near the Sammamish River Trail this summer. 

Summer 2016 field investigations  

Crews will work alongside the trail periodically from June to September to collect 
information such as soil and groundwater conditions and utility locations. Crew work 
hours will likely be from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Crews will use a drill rig to collect soil samples 
beside the trail. During this time, safety signage and flaggers will be placed on both 
sides of the equipment to warn trail users. The work area will be protected with cones, 
signage, and caution tape.   

What to expect 

 Crews and equipment near the trail periodically 
 Trail will be open, but may be narrowed at some times 
 Work hours likely from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. 
 Dates and times of work posted to our website and sent via text alert in advance 

Stay connected 

We’re committed to working with you every step of the way. Please visit our website, 
http://www.kingcounty.gov/KCRedmondSewer, or contact Monica Van der Vieren, 
community relations specialist, at 206-477-5502 or Monica.VanderVieren@king 
county.gov. Our project team is available for meetings, briefings, and events. 

We’ll send text alerts about work that could impact the trail. To sign up, text KING 
REDMONDSEWER to 468-311.  

See reverse for map. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  Work near the trail


